Horton and Little Sodbury Village Hall Committee 

Chairman’s Report 2013-2014
We’ve had another very busy year at the village hall.
On the maintenance front, we have replaced the old worn Formica worktops in the original kitchen, so it is now up to the same high standard as the kitchen extension.  We get lots of positive comments about the kitchen from hirers – they’re really impressed with the facilities we offer.  
We’ve also put tree trunks round the edge of the car park to stop cars going into the ditch, and launched a better website for the hall.  The new website is generating lots of enquiries from people who want to hire the hall.
We’re now working on a leaflet to advertise the hall to local businesses who might want to hire it for meetings and training events.  
We’re extremely grateful to Councillor Sue Hope and the Parish Council for telling us about some additional funding that was open to us this year.  This was the New Homes Bonus, which is money raised from house builders who get planning permission for new homes in South Glos.  The money is awarded and distributed by South Glos Council.  We were told that about £18,000 had been allocated to Horton, to be spent on community projects.  As no one else claimed the money, we were thrilled to be awarded that sum to spend on new patio doors for the side of the hall, new front doors, plus paving the patio area and around the front doors.  This will give us draught free energy efficient windows and doors that close and lock properly, and proper paved disabled access to the hall.  The new windows and doors were installed just before Easter and the paving will be done over the summer break.  

We’ve also been given New Homes Bonus funding to pay for an instant gas fired hot water system, meaning that we’ll be able to offer hot water all the time, without having to heat up a whole tank.  It will also give us proper hot showers in the changing rooms.  Finally, the New Homes Bonus is enabling us to replace our temperamental cooker in the kitchen.  
This New Homes Bonus was such a huge boost to our finances that we are now able to start thinking about whether we might be able to fund an extension to create much needed storage space, to replace the steel container that’s been on the playing field for the past few years.  
And, as ever, the village hall committee has continued to put on numerous events, providing opportunities for social gatherings, as well as allowing us the opportunity for much needed fund raising.  This year we had our busiest ever firework display, a pirate day for the children, afternoon teas, a barbecue, a fantastic walking festival blessed with good weather, a celebration of Little Sodbury being a Thankful Village where no one was killed in World War 1, an Armistice event complete with Blackadder re-enactment, a Bavarian evening, the winter and summer bull runs and the quiz trilogy.  Apologies for any I have left out.

All of these events were extremely well organised, and well supported.  Thank you to everyone who helped in any way with these and the many other events.
It is also important to remember that the Village Hall provides much needed additional facilities for other local organisations, including the church and the school, and I would like to take this opportunity in thanking them in the part they play in the maintenance and upkeep of the hall.  I’d also like to thank Jane Leo, the headmistress of Horton School, for her support over the years.  We wish her well in her new job.  
And, as has been mentioned on numerous occasions, the hall continues to be a hugely popular venue with hirers and we already have a very busy diary for the coming year.  
We need to do the same and a lot more and build on our successes if we are to fund our aspirations for the hall.  We need about £15,000 a year just to keep the hall running.  Funds for renovation work come on top of that.  

Forthcoming events include more summer afternoon teas, a bingo night and another firework night, plus the bull runs.  
The past year has also seen a new editor for the village newsletter.  Thank you to Katherine Standerwick for taking on the role so cheerfully and efficiently.  

We really do appreciate the grants and support we get from the Parish Council and from South Glos Council.  Once again, the Parish Council has kindly agreed to pay for our grass cutting in the forthcoming year, for which we are very grateful.

We also appreciate the revenue generated from hall hire, and we appreciate all the hard work done by our fund raisers.  We thank you all.

So it is important to reflect on why we are doing this; what is our motivation; why do we put so much of our time and our efforts into the upkeep of the hall? 

It is because we want to provide a focal point to allow Horton and Little Sodbury village life to prosper; to promote the sense of togetherness and community that comes from being in a small village; to provide a place where local groups can congregate and where villagers can become true neighbours as they join with us in the various events that go on in our village hall.

As for this year, I would like to thank the villagers and supporters who continue to use the village hall.  
And I would like to thank all the Village Hall Committee for all their hard work over the past year.  The committee continue to give their time, their commitment, their enthusiasm and their support to ensuring that the village has a facility that it can be proud of.  Thank you.
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